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Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 10th October 2011 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1. In Attendance: Ms. A. Peters (Chairperson), Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clarke, Mr. G. Schofield arrived a few minutes after the meeting had started so sat as a Councillor, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)

County Councillor Mrs. S. Marshall & District Councillor Mr. J. Roberts.

One parishioner.

2. Minutes of the previous Meeting.

The Minutes of the September meeting were accepted as a true record. This was proposed by CC and seconded by PB. 

The Councillors agreed that seeing the Minutes within seven days of the Meeting was advantageous and would therefore be adopted as the practise.

3. Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions are being made.

4. Matters arising.
4.1 Price of salt and sand as requested, Clerk. (ref: 6844) This item was discussed and it was considered that 1 pallet should be ordered from Mick Wilkinson in Kettlewell at £3.15/bag. Clerk to place order but to ask MW to contact GS prior to delivery for delivery details. 

4.2 Reinstatement of ‘soiled bag’ bin at side of river by bridge. (ref: 6845) As no parishioner had contacted the Council, Councillors considered there could always be a ‘health risk’ by abuse of the bin, so it was decided not to ask for its reinstatement.

4.3 email – Mr. John Roberts re: Skipeden Landfill site. (ref: 6847) Mr. Roberts informed the Meeting that the site would be full in March and then the site at Halton East would be used in future.

4.4 email to Ian Mann from Mr. John Roberts re caravan at Fleet Moss. (ref: 6848)

copy email from Ian Mann re: above. (ref: 6862)

Mr. Roberts reported that the National Parks would have to raise all the necessary paperwork to deal with this but there would always be a problem as there was no alternative site available to offer.

4.5 email in response to mine re: meeting with governing Body at Kettlewell Sch. and Kettlewell PC. 

(ref: 6849)

email from Kettlewell Sch. offering a date for Meeting. (ref: 6879)

Council informed following receipt of email from Tracy Briggs, there would be a Meeting of the Governing Body on 7th November. Councillors from Kettlewell and Buckden would be invited. This is to be a closed meeting.

4.6 email – NYCC re: Timber Haulage Routes from Cam & Greenfield Forests. (ref: 6850)

Copy email from Mrs. Shelagh Marshall re: proposal. (ref: 6855)

email – NYCC re: recommendations for extraction of timber from Cam & Greenfield Forests. (ref: 6871)

The recommendations were studied. A Councilor took away the report for closer scrutiny.

5. Councillors Report.

Ms. Peters invited the Councillors to make their reports. 

CC Mrs. S. Marshall asked if the Council had seen the report about the new library van visiting times. They had not, so she was going to ensure they had a copy of same via the Clerk. She informed the council that there would now be 3000 items available on the van which would include CDs, books, DVDs, audio books. 

Councillors were asked to circulate this information to parishioners as if this service was not used it would be withdrawn.

The Highways Emergency Plan was now in the hands of North Yorkshire Police at 0845 6060247. If there was an emergency on the highways such as flooding, spillages and fallen trees, the Police would know who to contact and thus coordinate the necessary bodies to remedy the problem.

The Community Health Council is being introduced in 2012; this item was coming up later in the Meeting under 8.16.

Ms. Peters thanked Mrs. Marshall for her report and invited DC Mr. J. Roberts for his.

DC Mr. J. Roberts informed the Council that CDC had now occupied the premises at Belle Vue Square but as yet there was no post box. This omission would be remedied shortly.

There were various planning applications before the Planning Committee which included 9, High Street as there were applications for 2 restaurants and an Argos behind the Town Hall and a possibility of Next moving across the High St. An application from Betty’s Tea Rooms however would have a favourable response.

There would be a review of car parking facilities in Skipton as the number of places would be reduced.

This week is ‘Democracy Week’ and Councilors were visiting schools to explain how the democratic system works nationally and locally and how it affects them personally along with their families. 

The National Park is taking in parts of Lancashire so there would be boundary changes which would effect the administration.

There was a planning application before the Committee tomorrow for a new camp site in Kettlewell which was contentious. This was splitting the opinions of the residents of the village.

Ms. Peters thanked Mr. Roberts for his report.

6. Finance.
6.1 Copy letter with cheque sent to Horton landscaping. (ref: 6853) – noted.

6.2 HSBC – Community Account details. (ref: 6860) – noted.

6.3 Invoice from St. Michael & all Angel Church for hire of Schoolroom. (ref: 6874) – Cheque for £10 to be sent.

6.4 Horton Landscaping – invoice for September cut. (ref: 6876) – Cheque for £66.00 to be sent.

6.5 CDC – Notice of precept payment. (ref: 6884) – noted.

7. Planning.

7.1 YDNPA – Withdrawal of retrospective application for change of land usage at Crookholme. (ref: 6851)

Council unsure why this was received.

7.2 YDNPA – Conditional approval of application for erection of summer house at The Old Saw Mill, Buckden. (ref: 6852) – noted.

7.3 YDNPA – Planning permission sought to enlarge windows at rear of Whimsical Cottage, Buckden and re-roof single storey extension including insertion of two roof lights. (ref: 6867) – noted.

8. Correspondence received.
8.1 rsnonline – on line news digest (ref: 6846, 6861, 6870, 6878) – noted.

8.2 The Landmark Trust – invitation to opening of Cowside. (ref: 6854) – noted.

8.3 email – Request for information on impact of tourism on house prices and availability. (ref: 6856) Taken by Councillor who would respond and return to Clerk

8.4 email - Paul Chatwood – new bus time tables from 30th October. (ref: 6857) – displayed.

8.5 YLCA – Craven Branch Meeting – Minutes. (ref: 6858) – available.

8.6 email - CDC – Notification of move to Belle Vue Square of CDC. (ref: 6861) – Confirmation, poster displayed.

8.7 Boundary Commission for England – The 2013 review of Parliamentary constituencies in England. 

(ref: 6864) – available.

8.8 email – Sustainable Gov. (ref: 6865) - available

8.9 Campaign to Protect Rural England – How to respond to planning applications. (ref: 6866) - noted.

8.10 CDC – Review of Polling Districts & Polling Places/Stations. (ref: 6868) – Clerk informed the Meeting that he had responded to this.

8.11 CDC – Parish Clerks Forum. (ref: 6869) – available.

8.12 Copy email from Mr. John Roberts re: change of boundaries of Yorkshire Dales National Park.

(ref: 6872) – noted.

8.13 Hope Africa – request for donation. (ref: 6873) – Non made.
8.14 North Yorkshire Fire & Rescue – Summary of Accounts – 2010/11. (ref: 6875) – available.

8.15 email – Mrs. Shelagh Marshall re: Local HealthWatch North Yorkshire Events. (ref: 6877) – Taken by Councillor for more detailed study.

8.16 email – CDC – Bradford District Care Trust – Consultation Document. (ref: 6880) – noted.

8.17 email – CDC – Community News. (ref: 6881) – available.

8.18 Sustainable Gov. (ref: 6882) - available

8.19 email - Grassington PC re: Ambulance Cover. (ref: 6883) – Clerk asked by Mrs. Marshall to report on how the ambulance service dealt with her accident.

8.20 The Queens Diamond Jubilee Beacons. (ref: 6885) – noted.

9. Any other business.

9.1 Horton Landscaping – Ecothaw. (ref: 6886) – Councillors considered this but felt it was too expensive.

9.2 White Rose Update Embsay’s Members Standards. (ref: 6887) – Discussed but Councillors felt the current standards were sufficient.

9.3 CDC – Council Office relocation. (ref: 6888) – noted.

9.4 YDNPA – planning permission sought for installation of LPG tank and connection to generator in barn. (ref: 6889) – Councillors studied these proposals but felt the 1.4m depth of the tank was unachievable knowing the terrain. Clerk to contact YDNPA with this opinion.

9.5 A Councillor discussed the improvement to the speeds achievable using Broadband and considered that discussions were in progress and these speeds should be increased in the next 12 months and that the finance was still available.

9.6 Clerk asked to put notice in the Link informing everyone that no items for the bonfire were to be put on the Village Green until the week before the 5th.

9.7 A Councillor pointed out the Buck Inn were resting their advertising board against the B.P.C. Slip Road notice, this was agreed should be removed and a Councillor after the Meeting effected this after having a word with the current tenants.

The Chairperson closed the meeting at 9.45 as all business had been completed.
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